
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

An Independent Public School 
 
Thursday 28 February 2019    TERM 1               NEWSLETTER No. 2  Week 4 
 

 

 

From the Principal   
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
 

 

 

 

PARENT MEETINGS 
Thankyou to parents who were able to 
attend parent meetings which have been 
held over the last two weeks. It is important 
that families are well informed of classroom 
procedures. 
  
If you were unable to attend please note 
that you can ring the office and make an 
appointment with your child’s teacher 
during their DOTT time (Duties Other Than 
Teaching). 
 

HARMONY DAY 
While Harmony Day is officially celebrated 
on March 21, Illawarra Primary School will 
be celebrating on Friday 15 March. 
(Swimming lessons are booked for the week 
of Harmony Day).  
 

On this day, students are invited to wear 
their national dress as we celebrate the 
universal message that ‘Everyone Belongs’. 
If students do not wish to participate in 
wearing their national costumes they are 
encouraged to wear orange, as this is the 
chosen colour to represent Harmony Day. 
The day will commence with an assembly 
hosted by Room 12. At the conclusion of the 
assembly, students will participate in a 
parade, showcasing the diversity of cultures 
within our school. 
 

Throughout the day classes will celebrate 
inclusivity, diversity, respect and belonging. 
Students will participate in art activities and 
these will be displayed along the path by 
the front Office. 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Parents are reminded that school photos 
will be taken on Wednesday 13 and 
Thursday 14 March. Group photos will be 
taken on the grassed area outside of room 
12.  

 

Parents requesting sibling photos will need 
to collect this envelope from the office. 
Please ensure that your forms are returned 
on the day with correct monies enclosed as 
the photo company, Fotoworks, collates all 
orders. 

 
SCHOOL GROUNDS 
The School Grounds Committee have been 
busy planning enhancements and upgrades 
around the school.  Part of this planning 
includes an amphitheatre  and outdoor 
classroom in the hollow area to the left of 
the main entry to the school.  This is a major 
project and may take a number of years to 
complete due to the cost involved. 
 
Yesterday we had a visit to the school from 
Dr Anne Aly MP Member for Cowan and the 
Hon Tanya Plibersek MP Member for Sydney 
and Deputy Leader of the Opposition.   They 
met with P & C representatives, school staff 
and students. During their visit we discussed 
our plans and they also had an opportunity 
to view the area of the proposed 
amphitheatre and outdoor classroom.  At 
the conclusion of the visit they announced 
that they may be able to make a 
contribution of $50,000 towards this 
project.  This is very exciting news, however 
it is subject to the outcome of the upcoming 
Federal Election. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Left to right:  Vince Randazzo, P & C President, Dr Anne Aly, Hon 
Tanya Plibersek, Katerina Dimitriou P & C Fundraising Coordinator, 
Ashlan W, Daniel W, Summah M, Aron M and Brian Davies 

 
 

 

 
Room 11 Assembly 

Friday 1 March 2019 
 

Room 11 will be hosting our first 
assembly for 2019. 
 
All parents, guardians and friends 
are welcome to attend. 

 

 

NAPLAN ONLINE 
 

This year all Year 3 and 5 students at 
our school will sit NAPLAN online.   
 

There are four tests covering 
numeracy, reading, writing and 
language conventions (spelling, 
punctuation and grammar).  Year 3 
Writing will be paper 
based.  NAPLAN test dates are 15 to 
25 May.   
 

To understand more about how 
NAPLAN online works, I encourage 
all parents in Year 3 & 5 to watch an 
8 minute video.  To view the video, 
click on the following link that takes 
you to the public demonstration 
site.   
 

Scroll down to the bottom of the 
page until you get to the heading 
NAPLAN Online User 
Guide https://www.nap.edu.au/onl
ine-assessment/public-
demonstration-site 

 

https://subiacoprimaryschool.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jthjdrhl-l-b/
https://subiacoprimaryschool.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jthjdrhl-l-b/
https://subiacoprimaryschool.createsend1.com/t/r-l-jthjdrhl-l-b/


 

UNIFORM SHOP:  
Open every TUESDAY 8:15 – 8:45am and 
THURSDAY 2:45 – 3:15pm. 
Order forms are available at the front office or on 
the school’s website. If the hours are not 
convenient, please leave your order form together 
with your payment at the office 

COSTUME SHOP:  
Open by appointment only. 
Please send an email and we will 
respond ASAP. 
Email: illawarracostumes@gmail.com 

SCHOOL BANKING:  
Monday Mornings 
8.15 – 8.45am in the Canteen. 

 
CANTEEN:  Open Monday, Wednesday 
and Fridays 

2019 Voluntary Contributions  
and Incursions Fees 

We are currently working on an exciting 
program of incursions for students from 
Pre Primary to Year Six for 2019.  The cost 
for all incursions for the year will be 
$18.00. Our 2019 Voluntary Contributions 
and Charges Policy, as approved by the 
School Board, requires all families to pay 
the $18.00 incursion charge in full by 
Week 4.  Payment can be made by EFTPOS 
or cash at the school office or direct 
deposit to the schools bank account, using 
your child’s name as the reference. 
 

 

February 

28 Newsletter 
 

March 

1 Assembly Room 11 Yr 6 

4 Labour Day Holiday 

5 Girls Club 

6 Lego Club  

 Yr 6 Car Wash 

12 Girls Club 

13          Lego Club 

 School Photographs 

14 School Photographs 

 P&C Easter Raffle 

 Newsletter 

15 Assembly – Room 12 

 Harmony Day celebrations 

 And Dress Up. 

18-22 Swimming Lessons 

25-29 Swimming Lessons 

25 Year 6 Halogen Conference 

28 Newsletter 

 

 

Term 2:  Monday 29 April  
Pupil Free Day 

 

Term 3:  Monday 22 July  
 Pupil Free Day 
 

Term 4:  Monday 14 
October 

 Pupil Free Day 

 

Interm swimming lessons will take place 
in week 7 and 8.  Year 6 students will only 
attend 9 days. 

 

Dates:      Monday 18 March to Friday 29        
 March 2019 
Venue:     Ballajura Aquatic Centre 
 

The cost per child will be $50.00 As year 
six students are attending the Halogen 
Conference on Monday 25 March, which 
is during the swimming lessons, the cost 
for year six students is $45.   This covers 
transport and pool entry for all students. 
Information regarding times will be sent 
home in week 5. 
 

If you do not wish your child to attend 
swimming lessons, please inform the 
school in writing. 

 

Enrolment forms have gone home today 

with students. 

 

 FRIENDLY REMINDER 
DISHES/PLATTERS 

 

We still have a  number of 
dishes/platters from 2018 end of 
year class parties and graduation.  
 

If you think you may be missing 
such items please collect from the 
front office. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Triple P – Positive Parenting Program 
 

Most parents have times when they find their 
children’s behaviour challenging.  
 

The Triple P – Positive Parenting Program is one of 
the world’s most effective parenting programs.  

 

Developed by clinical psychologist Professor Matt 
Sanders and his colleagues at the University of 
Queensland, Triple P has been tested with 
thousands of families through ongoing research 
over more than 30 years.  
 

Triple P is designed to give parents the skills they 
need to raise confident, healthy children and to 
build stronger family relationships. Research has 
shown it works across cultures, socio-economic 
groups and in many different family structures. 
 

Triple P doesn’t tell people how to parent, but  
rather, it offers simple and practical strategies that 
parents can adapt to suit their own values, beliefs 
and needs. The benefits can be dramatic and long-
lasting. 
 

All Illawarra PS parents are invited to attend a free 
Triple P seminar in Term 1. Facilitated by school 
psychologist Nora Gillespie, the seminar will 
include a presentation and time for discussion and 
questions.  
 

When:  Tuesday 26 March 2019 
Time:  9am – 10.30am 
Venue:  Illawarra Primary School –Staff Room 
Cost:  Free – however bookings are essential 
 

Please book your place online by visiting 
www.triplep-parenting.net.au/wa  (click FIND A 
SESSION to search for this location). 
 

“Children who grow up with positive 

parenting are more likely to develop 

the skills they need to do well at 

school, build friendships, and feel 

good about themselves.”  

Prof. Matt Sanders 

 

FREE SEMINAR   
ILLAWARRA PS PARENTS 

 

 

Support the Year 6’s in this 

fun event. 
 

http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/wa
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Illawarra Primary School have 
started two new clubs in 2019 
which are held in the library during 
lunch time on separate days. 

 

Lego Club is now for Year 1-6 
students and Girls Club for Year 3-
6. 

 

We are still seeking donations of 
beads, arts and crafts for the Girls 
Club and Lego for the Lego Club. 
 

Bike Club will take place in Term 2 
and 4.  Any donations of bikes and 
helmets, in good condition, would 
be greatly appreciated. 

 

Please bring any donations to the 
front office. 
 

Thank you. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ILLAWARRA PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 

GETTING TO KNOW THE STAFF! 
 

This Newsletter we meet 

 

Natasha Hamilton 
 

 

 

 

When did you start working at Illawarra and can you tell us a little about your role?  
2001. As an Education Assistant I assist all teachers with support for students who have a ‘special’ need 
within a mainstream classroom. I also support Minilit which is a small group literacy program. I 
coordinate our Bounce Back program within the whole school and help when I can with our famous 
Breakfast Club.  
 

Can you share a special memory from your time at Illawarra so far?  
My fondest memory is working with a student with high medical needs from year 1 to graduation in year 
6, now still having contact as he approaches his 17

th
 birthday! 

 

Was there a staff member who particularly inspired you to do your best when you were at school?  
Yes my homeroom teacher, who also felt like my friend, Miss Forte. She reminded me to be who I am 
and in time, I will understand I am good enough. And different is more interesting! 
 

What do you enjoy doing in your spare time?  
Making soy candles, walking my dogs and being with family. 
 
Can you tell us a little about your family?  
My wonderful husband Iain is the base drummer in the Police Pipe Band! I have two adult children, 
Dwayne and Ashleigh, 4 step adult children and 9 grandchildren from 5 months -18 years. 
 

What was the best piece of parenting advice you were given?  
It’s hard! We are all doing our best. There are good days and bad days….and a new day! 
 

What has been a standout holiday for you or where would you like to visit?  
Standout! Broome…loved it. I haven’t travelled a lot. I would love to visit Italy one day…love the family 
culture, wine and food! 
 

Do you have any talents some of us may not know about?  
Umm? Sorry, I don’t think so. I ‘think’ I can sing at Karaoke?? 
 

What do you love about your role as an Education Assistant?  
The kids!! They brighten my day. Love our chats, love to laugh with them. There has never been in my 18 
years, a child I have not liked….wish we never grow up! 
 

Finally, and importantly which AFL team do you support?  
OMG…none really. One special student convinced me that the Bombers were the best! They never won 
after I became an Essendon supporter!!! I like soccer!! Go Arsenal.  
 

Thank you so much for being willing to share Natasha, it is great to get to know you a little more! 
 
 

 

  

 

 

Before and after school care on  
the school grounds. 

 

Before School Care  
7.00am – 8.40am 

 

After School Care   
2.45pm – 6.00pm 

 

Further information is available 
from the school office or at: 
www.campaustralia.com.au 

ph: 1300 105 343 

 

NO PARKING 
 

 
 

PARENTS/GUARDIANS ARE 
ASKED NOT TO PARK ON  

PRIVATE PROPERTY 
AROUND THE SCHOOL. 

 
THIS INCLUDES RESIDENT 
LAWNS AS THIS CAUSES 

SIGNIFICANT DAMAGE TO 
THEIR LAWNS  

AND SPRINKLER SYSTEM. 
 

THANK YOU. 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/

